
From: Hofstader, Olive  
Sent: Friday, April 5, 2019 2:09 PM 
To: chuckj@gwtc.net; H20sewer@gwtc.net 
Cc: president.bearrunner@oglala.org; richardk@gwtc.net; chad.snell@ihs.gov; mike.boland@ihs.gov; 
smyhre@usbr.gov; chaines@usbr.gov; james.begeman@ihs.gov 
Subject: Closure of Emergency Administrative Order 
 
This email is to inform you of the United States Environmental Protection Agency’s (EPA) decision to 
close the Emergency Administrative Order (Emergency Order) issued on March 22, 2019, to the Oglala 
Sioux Rural Water Supply System and the Oglala Sioux Tribe Water & Sewer Company (Utilities). The 
EPA has determined that the Utilities have completed all actions outlined in the Emergency Order and 
that the water provided by the Kyle Water System (System) no longer presents an imminent and 
substantial endangerment to persons served by the System. Therefore, EPA will close the Emergency 
Order at this time.  
 
Please be aware that the Utilities are still required to comply with the National Primary Drinking Water 
Regulations (NPDWR), 40 C.F.R. part 141. Violation of the NPDWRs may result in a court-imposed 
injunction and penalties of up to $53,907 per day of violation. 
 
If you have any questions about this matter, please call Olive Hofstader at 303-312-6467. 
______________________ 
Olive Hofstader 
Water Technical Enforcement 
U.S. EPA, Region 8, ENF-W-SDW 
1595 Wynkoop Street 
Denver, Colorado 80202-1129 
1-800-227-8917, ext. 6467 
or, 303-312-6467 phone 
303-312-7518 fax 
 
To report an environmental violation, please visit EPA's website at  
http://www.epa.gov/compliance/complaints/index.html 
 
 
______________________ 
Olive Hofstader 
Water Technical Enforcement 
U.S. EPA, Region 8, ENF-W-SDW 
1595 Wynkoop Street 
Denver, Colorado 80202-1129 
1-800-227-8917, ext. 6467 
or, 303-312-6467 phone 
303-312-7518 fax 
 
To report an environmental violation, please visit EPA's website at  
http://www.epa.gov/compliance/complaints/index.html 
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